
Governing Council news 

Governing Council meeting—Tuesday 19th May 4pm at Kindy 

CAFHS Visits 

 

I have been in contact with Kylie the CAFHS Nurse and she has said that 4 

year old health check visits will hopefully be in Term 3 at the Kindergarten. 

Please chat with Holly if you would like some more information on this. 
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Week 3 Term 2, 2020 

How great it is to all be back at Kindy and 

feeling healthy and happy. 

I want to thank you all for your understanding, 

support and kind words throughout the last 

few months. 

We have been fortunate to receive some very 

thankful messages and appreciate your ability 

to move with the information we were provid-

ing with understanding. 

 

We are back to 100% attendance and have 

noticed a real excitement amongst the chil-

dren to be back with their friends and back at 

Kindy. 

 

We will continue to keep you up to date with 

any information we receive and will manage 

the ever changing situation as it happens. 

For the moment we will continue with the 

drop off and pick up procedure at the gate 

as the children have just adjusted to the 

change in routine and we are aware that 

changing it again so soon may not be best for 

all.  

Please note though...if you require a chat with 

a staff member please do not hesitate to ar-

range a time. 

 

Holly 

Diary Dates 

Week Date Event 

4 Tues 19th May Governing Council 4pm 

5 Wed 27th May Wednesday Kindy Session 

7 Tue 9th June CLOSURE DAY 

8 Tues 16th June Holly away—Partnership meeting 

8 Wed 17th June Wednesday Session 

9 Tues 23rd June Governing Council 4pm 

10 Thurs 2nd July Last day of Term 2 

Thankyou to the Sims Family for mowing, 

whipper snippering and pruning the Kindy 

yard. 

We recommend you have a look at the 

SA Health Facebook page for regular 

Covid-19 and health updates. 



Important Information 
Immunisation Records 

A copy of the ‘Blue Book’ is now no longer an adequate record of your child’s 

immunisation record. 

We are required to have a copy of the Immunisation History Summary from the 

Australian Immunisation Register (AIR). 

You can access a immunisation record on AIR in several ways: 

 Print a copy from your Medicare Online account through myGov or Express Plus Medi-

care mobile app.  

 Call AIR on 1800 653 809 and request a copy to be posted to you. 

It would be greatly appreciated if you could provide this information ASAP. 

Spare Clothes 

Please place a full set of spare clothes in your child's bag for each Kindy ses-

sion. We don’t have enough spare clothes to change children after getting 

wet/dirty from playing.  

Thankyou Crane Family 

We want to say a huge thankyou to the Crane family for coming in and finish-

ing off the children’s dirt patch and truck yard project. I put a call on Face-

book and they kindly offered to come in and level the area. 

We are so appreciative and love the community support.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

While we are not able to have a working bee at the moment if you are able to come in and help in the gar-

den on weekends please let us know. 

Before, during and after photos 

of the space. 

 

Cooper and his Dad busy at 

work. 

Outcome 5 

Outcome 2 

KITE visit 

What are learning dispositions and why are they important? 
 

At Kindy we focus on learning dispositions because they are the first steps for being ef-

fective, life long learners.  

The dispositions we look at and promote through our curriculum are: 

 

 Curiosity 

 Cooperation 

 Confidence 

 Creativity 

 Commitment 

 Enthusiasm 

 Persistence 

 Imagination 

 

A child that can master these dispositions or “characteristic ways of acting” will be much 

more ready for the next steps when they get to school. Children need to have experi-

enced hard learning and failure to know how to reach successful completion or that 

feeling of pride in  

failing and then succeeding . 

 

As we begin to move our Kindy program into Nature you will hear your child experience  

moments like this all the time where they may be ‘bored’ and have to dig deep into their 

creativity or imagination to find something to do when we are in the bush. 

 

We ask you to start using these words when you see your child being curious or persistent 

as they will start recognising their skills and the learning it has taken to reach this.  
 

‘The outdoor play and learning environment 

needs to be an environment where inspiration 

and creativity can take root, where curiosity 

and spontaneity can be realised, and where 

risk and failures can be experienced.’ Nature Play SA 

 

 

 

Occasional Care 

A modified Occasional Care program will recommence in Week 5 which will 

be welcomed by our community. 

We have worked closely with our Education Director and Early Childhood 

Leader to create a risk assessment before reopening the program. The risk 

assessment highlighted the need for a change in ratios and to not have Un-

der 2 children start back just yet. 

 

Preschool Program 

Please keep an eye out on Facebook for our fortnightly program. As you are 

not coming into the building we have decided to post the program for you 

to see and we hope to also post photos of the program in action through-

out the week. 


